IRCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 30th November 2016 at Village Hall Irchester at 7.15p.m.

Chair
Pam Armstrong

Councillors

L Brown

Jean Gibson
K Watts

J Dunkley 
 D May
D Shroll

P Smith

R Elliott

C Elliott

T Maguire
JP Carr

M May
L Ellis Day
A May
The meeting started at 7.15pm. There were 5 members of the public present and PCSO R Head
Apologies -   Apologies were received and accepted from:  - All present
16/75
DPI's - No interests declared for the meeting
16/76
Public participation, police reports and NCC updates
Police Reports – Irchester October
Theft 

Shoplifitng – Co-op x 3.

Gypsy Lane – 2 Mountain Bikes stolen.

Farndish Road – Rabbit Stolen.

Chester Road – Allotments Mouse Traps Stolen.
Burglary

Farndish Road – 2 Offenders arrested.
Burgary Non Dwelling

Farndish Road – Shed Break possibly linked to burglary in same area.

Vehicle Crime

High Street – Wheels stolen from Vehicle.

Arkwright Road – Window smashed.

High Street – Vehicles damaged with paint stripper.
Violence

Abh – Domestic related, offender dealt with.

Assault – Known offender, investigation ongoing. Offence happened in Wellingborough but victim lives in Irchester.

ABH – High Street Domestic related, offender dealt with.

ABH – High Street, Known offender.

ABH – Wollaston Road, between 2 children.
Other

Fraud – Bank account used without permission.

Arson – Vehicle set alight at Irchester Country Park.

Criminal Damage – James Street, Lock on door damaged.
Little Irchester

Theft – Fuel BP Higham Road x 2

Criminal Damage – Claudius Way Vehicle Damaged
November stats - Irchester
Theft  - High Street - Allotments, theft of mouse traps and damage to property.
High Street - Cash Stolen

High Street - Co-op Shoplifting.

Criminal Damage -Arson – Fire Started in shelter at Irchester Country Park.
Burgary Non Dwelling - High Street – Batteries stolen from an outbuilding.
Gypsy Lane – Garage broken into, nothing taken, vehicle then egged.

Vehicle Crime - Warren Close – Attempt to gain entry to a tool box on a pickup without success.
Baker Crescent – Vehicle Broken into, Tools Stolen.

School Road – Van Broken into and items stolen.

Arkwright Road – Van Broken into and items stolen.

Arkwright Road – Vehicle window smashed and items stolen.

Arkwright Road – Van Window smashed, nothing taken.

Violence - Assault x 2 Domestic Related Same offender non-compliant IP’s.
ABH – Wollaston Road Domestic Related.

Other - Irchester Country park – dog on dog attack. Child knocked over.
Little Irchester - Higham Road (a45) BP – Fuel theft.
Claudius Way – Theft of Pedal Cycle.

Knuston -Abh – Domestic related
Theft of Motor Vehicle – Grey Volkswagen Jetta Outstanding

Public: Cllrs JPC & TM were thanked for organising the Irchester Remembrance Day Service and the installing of the large poppies.  It was requested for future services if the wreath bearers could be announced so that the public knew who and what organisations were laying wreaths.  Little Irchester service was organised by British Legion however there was a breakdown in communication regarding the event with some wreaths not being received. The buglar and wooden crosses were also paid for privately and it was requested that a Little Irchester grant for these was provided next year.  It was agreed to write to the BL thanking them for their efforts but to liaise with the parish council in the future who would also invite the Wellingborough Mayor to the service.  JPC would also like to thank the minister and all those who helped with the service.
16/77
Minutes

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 26th October 2016 were agreed as a true record.  
16/78
Actions/Matters from previous minutes
Dust – there had been a response from Whitworths who stated that they had sourced the dust problem and that this was now rectified.  For future queries they had provided a free phone number for residents to contact them which will be placed on the notice boards within the village. 
Parsons Hall – Cherry trees a response had been received from WBC Landscape Officer stating that the roots for cherry trees could cause surface damage to the footpath but that this could be relaid and that more detailed information would need to be researched in order to determine if the roots were causing structural damage.   After further discussion it was agreed that the Parsons Hall committee prune the trees only and monitor the footpath.
Post Box -  Response had been received back from the PO stating that the new post box would be placed near to the new post office and no other location would be considered.  It was agreed to write to the Post Master General and also the MP asking that the box be placed next to the notice board in the centre of the village.
16/79
Financial Matters

a) Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £6291.04 for November 2016 be approved.  
[image: image1.emf]
b)
The bank statement £139,232.52 as of November 2016 was noted

c)
RESOLVED that Cllr Miss L Brown and JP Carr authorise the bacs payments for November & December
d)
Resolved that the budget for 2017/18 was agreed with the proposed contractors from the budget meeting and that the precept to be increased to £89,236.00.  It was requested that Cllrs TM and MM who voted against the proposal be recorded.
e)
A proposal was made to grant £1,000 for 1 year, dependant on other councils following suit, to Wellingborough Council for the recycling tip at Wollaston.  Resolved not to provide a grant for the recycling centre at Wollaston – 3 voted for the proposal, 1 abstained and 11 voted against.

f)
At the budget meeting it was agreed to increase the Lengthsman time to include a further day per month as from December 2016.  It was Resolved to accept this change.

16/80
Recreation Grounds
a) It was reported that another hole had appeared in the basketball court.
b) RESOLVED to carry out works to the recreation ground in Wollaston Road to remove the vegetation along the fenceline as this was causing some damage to neighbouring fences
c) The annual inspection report had been carried out with some of the equipment needing repairs.  These were classed as medium risk and it was agreed that Cllr JD and the lengthsman access what work could be carried out before ordering parts.  All councillors to receive a copy of the report.
16/70
Highways – 
a) Highway Warden report in progress
b) The soil in the gutter had been removed from London End by Cllrs.  There were problems with the roundabout which are to be reported to Street Doctor.  Pot holes are being monitored as the depth criteria had changed.  It was stated that the wind turbines for Podington were currently coming through the village.
c) Discussion took place regarding the request for a definitive footpath.  No response had been received from the land owner however the response forms were being completed by residents.
d) The village sign had been removed for refurbishment/painting however parts of the wood were in a very poor condition.  It was stated that the sign could not be repaired.  Quotations to be sought for a like for like new sign to be made.
16/82
Little Irchester/Knuston
a) Highway Warden report – it was stated that the ditch needed to be cleared along London Road however this was the responsibility of the land owner.  It was agreed to contact land registry to ascertain who the land owner was.
b) It was stated that the Chapel in Little Irchester was now closed to the public and the meeting room could no longer be used as from end of December.  There would be a meeting of the trustees to decide the future of the building.
c) Correspondence had been received from Orbit Homes stating that they wished to remove the cycle sheds allocated to the flats.  RESOLVED to agree to the removal as long as WBC planning officers are favourable.
16/83
Planning

· WP/16/00709/FUL -23 Austin Close – convert garage to bedroom and rebuild garage – no comment
16/84
Neighbourhood Plan

a) The plan had been out for consultation and amendments were being made from statutory consultees. Two open evenings had been arranged where 22 visitors attended.  There were 21 email responses and 5 letters received.
16/85
Cemetery/War Memorial

a) Registrars report sent to councillors – letters had been sent to plot owners who had placed chippings/pebbles on top of the ground asking them to either remove them or place them below ground level.  One plot had been completed, two had stated that they required more time and one no response had been received.  To monitor the situation in the new year.
16/86
Community Issues

a) It was suggested that a light be fitted above the defibrillators as it was difficult to see the keypad in the dark.  It was agreed to install an overhead light for both Irchester and Little Irchester.
b) The pc discussed the issues with the lighting in the alleyway and it was agreed to speak with the Club again to see if the current lights can be mended as this would light up the alleyway.
c) The pc discussed the consultation regarding taxis and private hire and no further comment was made.
16/87
Correspondence
It was stated that trees on the corner of Evelyn Way and Arkwright Road were causing problems for walkers on the footpath.  It was agreed to ask NCC to deal with this.
Information had been received that the school grants were to be cut by a significant amount that the estimated reduction in the school's annual budget by 2020 in real terms, under current Government policies by 75%. These include plans to reallocate school budgets according to a new national funding formula, and not increasing funding per pupil in line with inflation.  The cuts would be £86,603 equating to -£246 per pupil. The school has 352 pupils according to the Government's school census. Equivalent to 2 teachers that could be lost, based on the average teacher's salary of £37,250.
 JPC was asked if he was able to report back on this in his capacity as School Governor
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55 pm
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